Oscar and Betelle Oliveros
7417 Wildwood Drive
Takoma Park, Maryland 20912
Oliveros.oscar.l@gmail.com
7032206160

12/10/2023

OFFICE OF ZONING AND ADMINISTRATIVE HEARINGS
MONTGOMERY COUNTY, MD

Dear Esteemed Members of the Office of Zoning Administration
and Montgomery Planning Department,

[ am writing to strongly endorse the proposed expansion of
Sadia Naeem's daycare facility at 7404 New Hampshire Ave in
Takoma Park. As a parent who has personally experienced the
outstanding care and education provided at this facility, I cannot
stress enough the positive impact this expansion would have on
our community.

Sadia's daycare is a paradigm of what excellent childcare looks
like. The nurturing, safe, and stimulating environment they offer
is exceptional. Their commitment to each child's well-being and
developmental needs is evident in their day-to-day operations
and speaks volumes about their dedication and passion for early
childhood education.

The demand for high-quality daycare services in our area is on a
sharp rise. Many families, including my own, have faced the
challenge of finding childcare that meets our expectations for
safety, education, and overall care. Sadia's proposed expansion
is more than just a business growth plan; it is a vital response to
our community's growing need for reliable childcare. This
expansion would enable more families to benefit from their
exemplary services, greatly alleviating the stress on parents who
juggle professional and family responsibilities.

Furthermore, this expansion would significantly contribute to
the economic and social welfare of Takoma Park. It will create
new job opportunities and ensure that more children have access
to a safe and enriching learning environment. This is not only
beneficial for the children but also supports parents in
maintaining their careers, which in turn contributes to the

economic growth and vitality of our community.  Exhibit 16(i)
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In conclusion, I urge the Office of Zoning Administration to
approve the expansion of Sadia's daycare. Their steadfast
dedication to quality childcare, coupled with the evident need
for such services in our area, makes this expansion a crucial and
highly beneficial step for the families of Takoma Park.

Thank you for considering this request. I am confident that the
expansion of Sadia's daycare will bring significant and lasting
benefits to our community.

Sincerely,
Oscar and Betelle Oliveros



